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Minutes

March 11, 2019

Update—Town, Bike Advisory Group—Jeff
Bike Path update
Dan Pennington anticipates a June/July construction for House Street extension
Ron to investigate if BWG can contribute to some sort of trail amenity 
2020 is still expected construction date for Putnam bridge connection
Main Street side walk vs. multi-use trail
Town decision factored into cost of multi-use and opted with side walk instead
Construction planned for 2H of this year
$100,000 in budget for traffic calming
How this would be done is TBD
Town resubmitted Bicycle Friendly Community application
Bicycle Friendly Facilities
No new news from Deb or Dennis, but the effort will be revisited with Anna next week.
Bike rack for town center—Jonathan, Allen, Eileen
No progress on bike rack in/near town center
Eileen to follow-up with Allen and Jonathan
Cycling Without Age—Ron, Jeff
Town cannot insure Bike Rickshaw
Ron and Jeff to put on hold
Trail safety expo—Ron
Could be an idea for the House Street Trail Opening Celebration (not scheduled yet)
BWG insurance—Dan
No interest in pursuing director’s insurance expressed by meeting attendees
Treasurer’s report—Ron
Update provided by Ron
Future directions for BikeWalk Glastonbury—all
With the new trail going in, should we do outreach to the medical facilities to get workers there using the trails
Idea to pursue as next trail nears completion
If we can get the business interested and increase trail usage, then town more likely to take cycling serious
What is our next step of off street cycling?
Should we focus more on Mountain Biking?
What are we doing to engage with parents?
Eileen agreed to write ideas for an article
Dennis to work with Anna and Deb on Scavenger Hunt replacement
Summer event(s) and family focused
Lots of new people moved to town in new apartments – what do they know about cycling in Glastonbury?
Summary (to be officially put for approval to BWG Board):
Educate and encourage families to enjoy what Glastonbury already has to offer cyclists
Once house street extension is open, we want to increase trail usage by focusing on the medical workers and new residents in apartment complexes
[bookmark: _GoBack]Once we demonstrate some progress on 1 and 2 (and that might over a year), then we should use the outreach from 1 and 2 as supporters as we advocate for an additional segment from our bike master plan (e.g. the path behind Earl Park).
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